## Friends of Pilsley School Meeting 24 March 23

## Date 24/3/23 15:30 Cavendish Club, Edensor

## Present: Mrs R Spray, Mrs B Verdy, Mrs E Coleman, Mr K Parkes

- 1. Apologies for absence
  - Liz Parkes, Bec L,
- 2. Minutes -
- 3. Any matters arising from the minutes
  - Signatories on cheques: K Parkes, B Spray, Emma C, B Vardy
  - Coronation after school finishes
- 4. Correspondence
  - Please can the meeting be after 17:30 next so the secretary can make it (LP)
- 5. Reports
  - Treasurer: presented
  - Renew lottery licence £20.... Ish
- 6. Fundraising:
  - Film night: refund, check with Mandy, BS to email Mandy
  - Bags4school: June
  - 2nd hand uniform: 21st April, KP and B Vardy
  - 5th May Kings coronation tea party: after school. No charge, donations, invite village. Garden games,
    - Haley Moran offered to bake 200 buns
    - Informal gathering
    - Coop ask for stuff, BS
    - PTA provide refreshments
    - Bake off, infant, junior, adult
    - People bring picnic
    - popcorn...
    - Poster.. LP ask nicely...to go out before Easter
    - Emma C coordinate with Duchess or Burlingtons for judge, if not pub
    - Prizes...
  - Chatsworth Garden Tour: No word from Steve P or Sarah P Tue/Fri
  - Review Treasure Hunt: after school, welcome get together. **Friday 15th go with this one** or 29th September 23 4-6pm . LP needs to get back to Ifor Teare to confirm choice of date.
    - Can we use PTA Events app to launch as soon as school comes back?
  - Summer Fair, no vicar...
    - GET A DATE
    - Similar format to last yr
    - Slide KP
    - Fire Brigade BS
    - Mountain Rescue KP
    - County Council grittier KP
    - Food ask Sonia
    - COOP donations
    - Outside stalls? what about the ones from stalls from Mount Cook thing?
    - Raffle limit to 1prizes, days out
  - Dog show not on school property, village councillors to be approached
    - Date Beginning of June?
    - Potential field at back of farm shop
    - Agility B Vardy can get equipment
    - Vets to be approached
    - Pre entry definitely
    - £5 per class

- 7. Tuck shop: KP to talk to Katy/Becky about table of donations for monthly contributions, Sonia 2 months donations
- 8. School requests/ feedback
  - Cushions received by school, thank you BS for arranging.
  - Trim Trail main request
- 9. Any other business -
  - LP by proxy shall I find out if we can announce/launch the well dressing in another way than blessing it so we can fix a fair date? EC to ask Janet and confirm
  - Tidy under cellar, volunteers?
  - Posters update Banner Graeme, Emma to ask "none" specific posters
- 10. Next meeting Tue 18th April @ 09-00
- 11. Close the meeting at 17-08